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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

2 July 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the 6105 counseling entry dated 2 April 

2024 because you have “taken full responsibility of [your] action, administratively corrected the 

deficiency, and have ensured these actions have not taken place again.”  Specifically, you 

contend the mistake – failing to document your spouse in your record – was “not of ill intent” but 

was a “lapse of judgment on [your] part” that you have learned from both professionally and 

personally.  Additionally, you requested the Board remove the associated adverse transfer (TR) 

fitness report for the reporting period 14 December 2023 to 2 April 2024.  You contend your 

requested relief is warranted because, since the incident, you “have excelled in performance with 

billets of increased responsibility, have excellent work ethic, attended formal Senior Enlisted 

Professional Military Education, proven [your] ability to continue to be a strong performer, 

provide[d] a positive mental attitude for [your] Marines to emulate.”  

 






